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1. Bill Number:   SB120ER 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Barker 
 
3.  Committee: Passed both Houses.  
 
4. Title: Programs to address career fatigue and wellness in certain health care providers; 

civil immunity. 
 

5. Summary:  Expands civil immunity for health care professionals serving as members of or 
consultants to entities that function primarily to review, evaluate, or make recommendations 
related to health care services to include health care professionals serving as members of or 
consultants to entities that function primarily to address issues related to career fatigue and 
wellness in health care professionals licensed to practice medicine or osteopathic medicine or 
licensed as a physician assistant. The bill also clarifies that, absent evidence indicating a 
reasonable probability that a health care professional who is a participant in a professional 
program to address issues related to career fatigue or wellness is not competent to continue in 
practice or is a danger to himself, his patients, or the public, participation in such a 
professional program does not trigger the requirement that the health care professional be 
reported to the Department of Health Professions. Every member of, or health care 
professional consultant to, any committee, board, group, commission, or other entity that 
functions primarily to review, evaluate, or make recommendations on a professional program 
to address issues related to career fatigue and wellness in health care professionals licensed to 
practice medicine or osteopathic medicine or licensed as a physician assistant that is 
established or contracted for by a statewide association, that is exempt under 26 U.S.C. Â§ 
501(c)(6) of the Internal Revenue Code, and that primarily represents health care 
professionals licensed to practice medicine or osteopathic medicine in multiple specialties 
shall be immune from civil liability for any act, decision, omission, or utterance done or 
made in performance of his duties while serving as a member of or consultant to such 
committee, board, group, commission, or other entity. No active participant in a professional 
program described in this subsection shall be employed or engaged by such professional 
program or have a financial ownership interest in such professional program. The bill 
contains an emergency clause. 

 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
7. No Fiscal Impact. 
 



8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill would not have a fiscal impact on the Commonwealth, the 
Department of Health Professions, or the Circuit Courts.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 
  
10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
11. Other Comments: None. 
 
 


